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Kansas State Board of Nursing 
Landon State Office Building, Room 509 

APRN Committee Minutes 
December 13, 2016 

 
Time:   1:30 p.m. – 2:29 p.m.  
 
Committee Members: Carol Bragdon, PhD, APRN, Chair 
  Patsy Zeller, MSN, APRN, NP-C, V. Chair – absent with prior notice 
  Jennifer Szambecki, Public Member 
  Cara Busenhart, PhD, CNM, APRN – via phone 
  Paul Hertel, CRNA, DNP 
  Leanne Grauerholz, MSN, APRN – absent with prior notice 
  Brenda Moffitt, APRN, CNS-BC – absent with prior notice 
 
Staff:  Mary Blubaugh, MSN, RN, Executive Administrator 
  Carol Moreland, MSN, RN, Education Specialist 
  Jill Simons, Senior Administrative Assistant 
 
Call to order:  The APRN Committee meeting was called to order by Carol 

Bragdon, PhD, APRN, Chair, at 1:30 p.m. in Room 509 of the 
Landon State Office Building.  

 
Announcements:    Carol Bragdon introduced Brenda Moffitt, APRN, CNS-BC as a 

new member of the APRN Committee.   
 
Review of Onsite Packets: The Committee reviewed the onsite packet. 
 

Add/Rev. Agenda:  None 
 
Minutes: The minutes for the September 2016 meeting were reviewed.  It 

was moved to approve the September 13, 2016 minutes as 
distributed.  Motion #1 Hertel/Busenhart Adopted. 

 
New Business: 
APRN Program Approvals: It was moved to approve the following out of state schools and 

their below noted courses: 
 

a. Florida Gulf Coast University – RNA 
b. Ohio State University – Post Master’s Certificate in FNP 
c. Rush University – Psych-Mental Health NP 
d. University of North Carolina – Family NP 
e. Winston Salem State University – Family NP 

  Motion #2 Szambecki/Hertel Adopted. 
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PMP Committee Report: Mary Blubaugh discussed the Prescription Monitoring Program.  
Roberta Mansfield, MSN, APRN is the advanced practice nurse 
appointed by KSBN to be a member of the Prescription Monitoring 
Program Advisory Committee.  The Board of Pharmacy is Funding 
the K-Tracs Program in FY17; however the Board of Pharmacy is 
requesting statutory changes in 2017 for continued funding for the 
program among other proposed changes.  The Boards of 
Pharmacy, Healing Arts and Nursing met to discuss statute 
changes.   

 
Health Care Stabilization: Chip Wheelen discussed the preliminary draft bill for the Kansas 

Health Care Stabilization fund and is asking for the Board to 
endorse the bill. 

 
Agenda for March 2017 Committee 
 

1) APRN Program Approvals 
 
Adjourn:  Meeting adjourned at 2:29 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
          
Committee Chairperson      Date 


